

3315 Almaden Expressway, Suite 34 San Jose, CA 95118

Phone: (408) 264-7723 FAX: (408) 264-2435

> April 19, 1993 0415SSRY.601 61026.02

Mr. Scott Seery
Alameda County Health Care Services Agency
Department of Environmental Health
80 Swan Way, Room 200
Oakland, California 94624

Subject:

Site Status Update for ARCO Station 601, 712 Lewelling Blvd., San Leandro,

California.

Dear Mr. Seery:

This letter provides an update on investigation and remedial activities conducted for the above-referenced site. This update covers site activities performed during March 1993, and site activities anticipated for the month of April 1993.

March 1993 Activities

- Performed groundwater monitoring and monthly removal of product sheen from wells MW-1, MW-3, and MW-5.
- Upon gaining encroachment permits, scheduled and installed additional offsite groundwater monitoring well (MW-15).
- O Submitted final Additional Subsurface Investigation report to ARCO and appropriate regulatory agencies.
- O Submitted Addendum Six to Work Plan and conducted aquifer testing at the site.
- O Submitted Addendum Seven to Work Plan for compliance with Cleanup and Abatement Order (CAO) 92-147. Work proposed includes evaluation of remedial alternatives for the site.



Site Status Update ARCO Station 601, San Leandro, California April 19, 1993 61026.02

March 1993 Activities (Cont.)

O Attended meeting with ACHCSA and the RWQCB on March 26, 1993 to discuss the status of ongoing on- and offsite assessment activities at the site.

Work Anticipated for April 1993

- O Continue monthly groundwater monitoring.
- Monthly removal of floating product sheen (if present) will continue.
- Evaluate aquifer test data and information obtained from offsite monitoring well installation and initiate preparation of report.

If you have any questions or comments regarding this letter, please call us at (408) 264-7723.

Sincerely,

RESNA Industries Inc.

Joel Coffman Project Manager

cc: Michael Whelan, ARCO Products Company
John Meck, ARCO Legal
John Jang, Regional Water Quality Control Board
Gary Grimm, Regional Water Quality Control Board
Mark Thomson, Alameda County District Attorney's Office